MINUTES OF THE FEDERATION & COUNCIL LIAISON MEETING 

HELD 20 July 2011
Council Officers
Present:
Matt Hewes (Access Manager City Parks)
Committee Members

Present:
John Burns (Chair), Tracey Llewellyn (Secretary), Steve Lucas 
1) Minutes and Matters Arising from the Previous Meeting 
Fothergill’s trip – Matt confirmed that he had emailed the SRs and asked them to contact the Weald office if they were in interested in a visit. There was discussion about alternative venues e.g. Yalding in Kent and it was agreed that either the Federation or the Allotment service needed to step up and arrange an event for next year.

The Development Fund Update – the pre levelling was taking at place at Rottingdean that day as per agreement with the contractor and the gate at Moulsecoombe Forest Gate was agreed to be actioned/communicated by Matt.

Action: Matt Hewes

Chates Farm Update – Chantelle and Bruce have searched an area behind the main set and have found evidence of three badger holes which provides potential for evicting the badgers still. This would be the last ditch attempt before enclosing them but the badger consultant needs to be consulted again. A meeting is to be arranged.
Development Worksheet – JB advised that he hadn’t looked at this but Steve has and has identified that at Horsdean the compost bins could be an option and also a gate at St Mark’s.

Harrassment – 1) The Weald – Matt confirmed that he has had a meeting with Richard West, his mother, Simon Court, Councillor Les Hamilton and Nick Kitson (Housding Officer). It was a long meeting with no real resolution other than a temporary ban of Richard West on the plot until the end of this term (because of the allegation of Richard West against a tenant, a teacher at Hove Park School, on the adjoining community plot). The Martletts have been advised of the temporary ban of Richard and advised that his tenancy of the plot, as the tenant rather than as a co-worker, cannot continue as he is in contravention of the newly revised co-worker rules. Matt’s feeling is that the likely outcome will be for him to remain as a co-worker on his mother’s plot having agreed to anti-social behaviour contact. As to Peter Ferris’ behaviour it is now unclear what his involvement is and he has yet to be spoken to. The case is ongoing. 2) Racehill - the tenants (evicted) have contested the decision and appealed to their MP.

Inspections – These are ongoing and the 2nd round is underway. There have been some difficulties experienced in completing the SR inspection forms. This should be noted as a training need.

Action – TL for the Sept. SR agenda
2) Allotment Stats for the Quarter
The allotment stats were circulated. It was noted that the applicants on the waiting list were creeping up again and it was agreed that a postcard exercise would be carried out in the winter. Matt drew attention to the number of tenants on notice of 197 compared to 99 at the same time last year which bears testament to the success of the inspections process, despite the problems with the form filling. He also added that the number of tenancies terminated reflects the introduction of the probationary failure notices.
Matt advised that the Allotment Service webpages are being worked on currently, the plan being to post the stats as a pdf document for the previous five quarters.
3) Site Rep Situation at Moulsecoombe Estate
Matt advised that he has been to the site with Bruce and that the site is looking very untidy, with lots of plots needing to be let. Bruce has been strimming but now SRs, ideally three or four, need to be recruited to turn the situation around. The proposal is to email the existing SRs, flag the unsatisfactory situation with them and then follow up with emails to the tenants inviting interest to be a SR. 

Action: Matt will contact John Kay to advise him initially
4) Youth Offenders Team at Tenantry Down
Matt advised that plot 89 at Tenantry Down is let to the Youth Offenders Team who have offered to carry out some works for free e.g. repairs to the old shed/shop and creating a mural along the road facing the wall. Agreed that this was a marvellous idea!

5) Development Fund

Steve advised that the Federation has received £778 in error in respect of asbestos removal at Weald. There was discussion as to what to do with the payment e.g. Steve had considered using it to fund two jobs at £790 but the Finance Dept. have confirmed had already been paid for. It was agreed to send the money back to the Finance Dept.
Action: SL to call Fiona Cyster to explain and then return the money

6) Any Other Business

i. Matt advised that Chantelle would be staying until Sept but that he would still recruit a temporary secondment to cover.

ii. An idea was discussed to recognise the work of the maintenance team. It was agreed to ask Mel to ask SRs (or tenants) to email their comments.

iii. Eastbrook was discussed and Matt advised that he would be emailing those tenants who had not worked their plots since the EDF barrier had been removed. Otherwise, they will be given failure notices arising from the inspections.

7) Date of Next Meeting
The next meeting was agreed as Wednesday 14th September at 6.30pm at the Stanmer offices.
